
Hazel McCallion Line Construction Notice 
 

 
 

 
Information as of: August 2023 

 

Detour: Left Turns from 
East/Toronto bound Highway 401 at 
Hurontario Street Prohibited for LRT 
Construction  
 

Tuesday August 15, 2023 at 10 p.m., to Tuesday September 11, 2023 at 10 
p.m.  

 



 

 
Contact Us: 
Call us: 416-202-7500 
Write to us at: peel@metrolinx.com  
Find us on Twitter @HMcCallionLine 
Visit the website and sign up for our newsletter: www.metrolinx.com/hurontariolrt 
 

What work is taking place? 
Crews will begin work to construct the LRT through the ramp intersections in the middle of Hurontario Street over 
Highway 401. This work will occur in two consecutive stages, lasting approximately 8 weeks in total. The first stage of 
this work is scheduled to begin Tuesday August 15, 2023 at 10pm, to Tuesday September 11, 2023 at 10pm. 
Construction will be continuous, meaning that the turning restrictions and detours will remain in place until this stage of 
construction is completed. To minimize congestion, two lanes of traffic will be maintained in each direction along 
Hurontario Street and access to emergency vehicles will always permitted.  
 
What is closed? 
Once this work begins, left turns onto Hurontario Street from the Toronto bound off ramp will be prohibited.  
 
Is there a detour?  
Instead of turning left, drivers will take Whittle Road to Britannia Road where they can turn right onto Hurontario Street.  
Detour signs will identify the route. The traffic signals will also be adjusted to keep residents and businesses moving.  
 
Can I still turn right?  Can I exit on Whittle Road? 
Right turns onto Hurontario Street and access to Whittle Road will still be allowed.    
 
Please note, work may be rescheduled due to weather or unforeseen circumstances. To get the most up-to-date 
information, please reach out to peel@metrolinx.com. 
 

 
 
TIMING  
• Left turns to Hurontario Street from Highway 401 

east/Toronto bound will be closed between August 15, 
2023 to September 11, 2023.  

• Detours will be in place throughout the duration of the 
work. 

• Bad weather may delay the start and/or completion of the 
work.   

 
TRAFFIC DETAILS 
• Access for left turning vehicles will be maintained with a 

detour using Whittle Road and Britannia Road.  
• Traffic delays are expected. 
• Watch for slow moving vehicles entering and exiting work 

areas. 
• Remember to reduce your speed when approaching lane 

reductions.  
• Consider alternative routes and avoid using the Hurontario 

Interchange during this time. 
 
WHAT TO EXPECT? 
• Every effort will be made to minimize disruptions. 

• Residents and businesses near the work site can expect to 
hear noise and vibration caused by trucks, excavators, 
backhoes, and other construction equipment related to this 
work. 

 
TRANSIT DETAILS 
• MiWay will continue to operate with regular service.  
• Watch for additional signs directing passengers at bus stops 

as boarding areas may be relocated. 
• Visit www.miway.ca/updates for updates on your bus 

route. 
 

PEDESTRIAN DETAILS 
• Please take care when walking/cycling near construction 

areas. 
 
CONTACT US 
• Metrolinx has a dedicated community relations team in 

place to work with residents in Peel region through the 
construction and operation of this transformational transit 
project.  

• 24-hour line 416-202-7500 
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